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	Issue 1:1
	Wednesday, September 11, 2019.
	

	Important Dates:
Sept. 3rd - First Day of School

Sept. 24th – Turnaround Day

Sept. 25th – Meet the Educator, Book Fair,  
Sept. 26th - Terry Fox Run
Sept. 30th- Orange Shirt Day
	What a fantastic start to the year!  We have spent some time together creating a set of classroom rules, coming up with anchor charts for reading, setting some learning goals and getting to know each other.  We were quite happy to see so many familiar faces and welcome the new members to our classrooms!  This looks like it is going to be a fantastic year.  
                                               -  Mrs. Does, Mrs. Maltby & Mr. Regier
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	Language Arts
We have done some writing about our summer. You will be able to see the results of your child’s writing when you have a chance to visit our classroom. Your child will have the opportunity to orally share their “Me Bag.”  This presentation will be followed up with a writing assignment about themselves.  We will then move on to main idea, supporting detail and recount writing.
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We will be learning about strategies that will help with our reading (e.g. building stamina, ways to choose books and picking just right books). 
Word Study Words

Each week your child will print this week’s word study words in their agenda. We will explore these words throughout the week and will have a quiz the last day of each week.

Many fun activities to practice these words can be accessed through our webpage on Spelling City (links/spelling practice).  The students will have an opportunity next week during computer lab to learn how to navigate to this site so they can do it at home.
	Math
We have been getting to know our mathematics learners.  Through the course of the first 20 days of math we will develop the following: 
1. An understanding of our math learner’s strengths and needs, and develop learner profiles for our class. 2. Math norms and routines for problem solving, discourse, and collaboration. 3. Number talk routines to use throughout the school year to support number sense fluency. 4. An understanding that everyone can learn math to high levels.  
We will then move onto skip counting by 2’s, 5’s, 10’s and 25’s and addition and subtraction of 2-digit numbers with and without regrouping through various strategies.
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Throughout the week your child may bring home slips of paper that they have been doing math problems to follow up on concepts already taught. This work is called bell work.  These papers will give you an opportunity to follow up and also review questions that your child may have struggled on.    

	Homework
The grade 3 students will have homework on occasion and when projects are assigned.  However, they are expected to read daily for approximately 15 minutes.  This can be a time for independent reading, to build on their stamina, or a wonderful opportunity to have a shared reading time with an adult.
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Please continue reading on a daily basis. You can expect your child to bring home levelled books to accompany our classroom home reading program by the beginning of October.
Science 
Our first unit of the year will be: Growth and Changes in Plants. We will begin by exploring in the school yard, school community and gardens.  We look forward to future hands-on learning projects.
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	Welcome back and more information!

	Planning Time Teachers
We will confirm in October the other teachers that will be working with your child once our schedules have been finalized.
Agenda

Your child will be expected to write daily in their agenda to help keep him/her organized for the year. They are reminded to proofread and check for C.O.P.S (Capitalization, Organization, Punctuation, Spelling).  We will check the agenda daily for notes or information from your home and we will initial it. We ask that you check daily for important notes and information. We will look for your initials, which tells us that you have read it also. Thank you!

Library and Computers
Mrs. Does- Library and Computer Lab Day 5 
Mr. Regier- Library Day 1 and Computer Lab Day 2
Mrs. Maltby- Library Day 4 and Computer Lab Day 2
Classroom Website

Please visit our grade 3 website to stay up to date with all the wonderful and exciting things we will be doing this year.  All of our monthly newsletters, curriculum updates, links and blogs will be linked to this page.  To access our webpage go through the Terry Fox E.S. website (http://ter.scdsb.on.ca), go to classes, scroll down to grade 3 and click on your child’s teacher name.

It is our hope to cut down on paper, so from now on please refer to our website.  Thank you!      
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Grade Three Power Team’s Corner

[image: image11.wmf]We value your collaboration and we look forward to hearing from you. Please feel free to contact us through the agenda or by phone with any questions, comments or concerns.

	Gym                            
Mrs. Does’ class will be having gym every Day 2 and 4. Mrs. Maltby and Mr. Regier’s classes will have gym every Day 3 and 5. Don’t forget that long hair should be pulled back on these days. They will also need to be prepared for outdoor DPA (daily physical activity) on other days. They will need indoor and outdoor running shoes. 

Parent Volunteers 

Some of you may be interested in volunteering to attend class trips.  Please drop into school to get the information you need from the office.  In order to volunteer in the school a police record check must be done and be up to date.

Suggested Class Supplies/Donations

Our classes are looking for donations of Kleenex and paper towel.
Your child will need indoor shoes (preferably running shoes they will use for gym class). Also, it is always helpful for your child to have their own pencil case, pencils, erasers, pencil crayons, markers, glue sticks and scissors.  Headphones (in a clearly labelled Ziplock bag with child’s name) for computer use would also be useful. 
Your child does not need a binder at school.  Remember this is just a suggestion and we thank you in advance for your cooperation.
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Grade 3 News 





What we're doing in class 








